Present: Sarah C. Osborne, Chair; Anne Beamer, Vice-Chair; Gloria K. Price, Secretary; Stacey Reavis, General Registrar

Mrs. Osborne brought the meeting to order in the Electoral Board Office. The June 21 Minutes were read; a motion was made by Mrs. Beamer and seconded by Mrs. Price to approve. Motion passed.

Old Business:

Officer service pins were decided upon to award to all OEs. Mrs. Reavis will order them.

All the efforts to recruit Officers were discussed. Mrs. Reavis sent packets of information to the government teachers at GCHS. There is still a need in the Wilson District including Flatridge, Grant, Mouth of Wilson and Troutdale. The messaging on FB and at the Supervisors' meetings have helped. Alternate Officers are also needed for last minute emergencies.

Redistricting is still in progress. The Registrars have been updating the street file to get voters in correct precincts. The state has 2.2 million to pay for mailing the new registration cards.

Satellite phone: Mr. Hoyle, Emergency Services Coordinator, was consulted. Per a discussion with Deputy Admin. Smith, there is no money in the administration budget. Maintenance funds could be used to purchase it for Comers Rock. Mrs. Reavis will check on the price and report back to the Board.

ADA compliant entryway at the west side entrance to the Courthouse: Mr. Chris Davis, county building inspector, advised that a building and electrical permit, would be required for the installation of an automatic door opener. The Electoral Board will seek compliance with the new County Administrator.

New Business:

Mrs. Price made a motion to go into closed session 2.2-3711 for the annual GR Performance Review Discussion per 24.2-109.1. Mrs. Beamer seconded. Only personnel issues were discussed. Upon completion of the Review, the meeting resumed. Mrs. Reavis was informed of her review.

No further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be August 16 at 1:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Gloria K. Price, Secretary

Approved:

Sarah C. Osborne, Chairwoman

Ann Beamer, Vice Chair